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OIL/SEC/BSE-NSE/32-33
April 19, 2022
To,

The Deputy Manager

Listing Compliance

BSE Ltd.

Department of Corporate Service,
Phiroze Jeejeebhoy Towers,

Dalal Street, Mumbai- 400 001

Scrip Code — 533106

Sub: Clarification on the Media Report

Sir/Madam,

We wrlte with reference to your email dated April 18, 2022 about the media report dated
Apnl 15, 2022 appeared in the “business-standard.com” captioned “Qil India suffers cyber
attack, receives Rs. 57 crore ransom demand” and clarify as under :

A Malware threat on the IT systems of Company was noticed by the Officials and on
10.04.2022 after receipt of the report of malware threat, precautionary measures were taken
by the Company. Network management service providers and the Anti-Virus Team were also
immediately informed about the incident. The incident was also reported to CERT-In.

We would like to clarify that no attempt has been made by the Company to establish contact
with the miscreants.

The source of the information quoted in the Article is not known to the Company.



We would like to state that there has been no bearing on the operations / performance of
the Company due to the said malware threat which warrants public announcement.
Presently, uninterrupted operations are going-on and Business Continuity is maintained.

We hope the above suffice the clarifications sought.

Thanking you

Yours faithfully,
For Oil India Limited

B ok

(A.K. Sahoo)
Company Secretary &
Compliance Officer




